
From: Sager, John E - DNR  
Sent: Monday, May 15, 2023 1:19 PM 
To: Gregory Prom (MP) <gprom@mnpower.com> 
Subject: RE: Work Plan for the Infestigation and Remediation beneath the Former Building for the 
Superior MGP Site (BRRTS No. 02-16-275446) 
 
Greg, 
 
Thank you for the work plan and the update.  Based on the results of previous investigation near the 
building, significant contamination was found up to at least 10 feet below grade.  The DNR recommends 
extending the borings to a depth necessary to be able to relate contamination found beneath the 
building to other areas of the site.  If the borings are kept shallow (6 feet below grade) as proposed, this 
may not provide information necessary to evaluate remaining contamination at depth and additional 
investigation may be needed. Wis. Admin. Code § NR716.11 requires the full extent of contamination to 
be investigated.  
 
Please provide me the final boring locations as installed, boring logs including PID measurements, 
sample depths, and field notes from the soil borings as soon as possible.  Also, please submit analytical 
results as soon as available.  
 
I would like to visit the site during the excavation prior to backfilling.  Please let me know when a good 
time to do this is.   
 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

John Sager 

Hydrogeologist – Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
1701 N. 4th St. 
Superior, WI  54880 
Phone: (715) 919-7239 
john.sager@wisconsin.gov 
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